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Next Meeting:  November  20 , 2023 Farm & Home Center, Buy, Sell & Trade from 5:00.  Meeting - 7 PM   
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OCTOBER MEETING  
 
The October meeting of the Lancaster County Postcard Club 
was held at the Farm & Home Center on October 16, 2023 with 
the President, Susan Glass, presiding.  
22 persons attended. Susan opened the meeting with the 
poem, Merry Autumn Days by Charles Dickens.  Following the 
pledge of allegiance to the flag, the secretary’s and treasurer’s 
reports were read and approved.  The treasurer’s report shows 
a balance is $4,013.43. 
  
The door prizes were won by Dale Shaub and Brian 
Frankhouser.  50-50 prize was won by Betty Beck. 
  
President Susan Glass announced that election of officers will 
be coming up in January. She also requested suggestions and 
articles for next month’s newsletter.  
  
A motion was made by Brian Frankhouser that the 4 officers of 
President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer be exempt 
from paying yearly dues starting in  
2024. This motion was seconded by Don Wert and Gisela 
Withers and approved by the membership present. 
  
A very interesting program “The Glass Flowers at Harvard” was 
presented by Betty 
Beck.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne Schopf, Secretary                            
 
PRESIDENT’S COLUMN20  
  
Poor Thanksgiving, it almost gets overlooked in the rush to get 
ready for Christmas.  Some people already have their outside 
decorations lit and I saw a lighted tree inside a neighbor’s 
house.  I sure hope it is artificial!   
  
I am still looking for volunteers to hold an office or to serve on 
the board for 2024.  We will continue discussion about this at 
the meeting.  Another opportunity would be to give a program 
next year.  At the meeting we will discuss competition subjects 
for 2024.  Maybe there is a subject we haven’t done that you 
would like.   If that’s the case send me an email 
(sfg47@comcast.net) or tell me at the meeting. 
  
I wish you all a blessed Thanksgiving.  Susan 
 

FUTURE SHOWS 
 
November 17 &18 – 2023 York International Postcard Expo, 
York Expo Center, 334 Carlisle Ave, York, PA,  Friday 9-6, 
Saturday 9-5, Admission $5.00 Good for both days.       
November 24-25 – Lancaster Fall Post Card Show. Farm & 
Home Center, 1381 Arcadia Road, Lancaster, PA, Friday 10-5, 
Saturday 9-5, Admission $2.50        

NOVEMBER PROGRAM 
 

Pam Tronsor will talk about the images of women used in 
WW1 postcards, posters, and sheet music. At the time 
they were produced, these images sought to enlarge 
women’s views of their responsibilities in the time of 
war. They also served as powerful recruiting tools for 
both men and women.  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2023 PROGRAMS       
 

December – Holiday Party   
. 
OCTOBER POSTCARD COMPETITION   
  
The topic for the postcard competition was “Interiors and the 
Stories behind Them.”    
                                                                                                                                                                         
First:   Brian Frankhouser – “Store of Sheetz’s Old Time 
Homemade Martha Washington Candy in Lancaster, PA”                                 
Second:  Dick Pendergrast – “Sagamore Hill”’                         
Third: Renate Sachse for her card of the “Willows Dining Room 
in Lancaster”                                                                             
Honorable Mention:  Gisela Withers- ‘Paine Mansion with 
foyer to the great hall’ and Tom Schaum - ‘Convention Hall in 
Atlantic city, NJ’  
            
2023 POSTCARD COMPETITION SUBJECTS 
 

November: Eating/Drinking              
 
 

mailto:sfg47@comcast.net
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BERNIE HEISEY POSTCARD COLLECTION  

Bernie Heisey of Mount Joy, PA was a well-known collector of postcards and Lincoln Highway 
memorabilia. Bernie was known for acquiring quality items. This collection is being offered for sale 
through a live and online auction hosted by H.K. Keller. This auction contains many photo cards 
local to the Lancaster County area as well as Lincoln Highway specifics, towns along the Lincoln 
Highway, World Fairs, Military, Chromes, Travel Cards, Fort Indiantown Gap, Manheim, Mount Joy, 
Elizabethtown, lines, Airlines, The Philadelphia Sesqui-Centennial, Lancaster City, Hershey, Florida, 
Advertisements, and more. Online bidding is open now and closes on Friday, November 17, 2023. 
Bidders can also attend the auction live and bid onsite at 7pm at the H.K. Keller Rockvale Auction 
Center located at The Outlets at Rockvale. 35 S. Willowdale Drive, #809, Lancaster, PA, 17601.A 
preview is available Wednesday, November 15 from 3:00pm to 7:00pm, Thursday, November 16 
from 9:00am to 12:00pm and Friday, November 17 beginning at 5:00pm or by appointment. Call 
the H.K. Keller office at 717-879-0110 for an alternate appointment. We welcome you to attend a 
preview and the live auction to see these great cards. 

POSTCARD SALE – NOVEMBER MEETING 
 
At the October meeting, the club was gifted with a substantial grouping of postcards from a 
former dealer-collector. Almost all the cards are sleeved, with prices marked mostly from $1-5. 
These cards will be for sale at the November meeting, with all proceeds benefiting LCPC, at the 
reduced price of 50c each. The four boxes of postcards will be available on one of the dealer 
sales tables with a self service payment container. First come-first served; while there are no local 
Lancaster area views, there are many US (sorted by state) and foreign views, and some topical 
cards as well. 
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THANKSGIVING MESSAGES 

Vera, I hope this day will bring you 
happiness, be sure to eat plenty.  Charlie 

Edwin, Wishing you a Happy Thanksgiving, Mary 

Dear Brother and all, Wish you all Thanksgiving Blessings and 
good health. We are all quite well again.   It is so dry and cold 
here, they have the corn all husked.  Your brother John 
(sent from Michigan to Ohio in 1924) 

Dear Lizzie, I wish you a Thanksgiving greetings and I hope that 
the turkey will taste good.  For I will not have no turkey.  I am 
going to have a duck for me and mother.  I think that is good 
enough for us because mother does not eat much meat so I 
would not buy us a turkey. Think of me when you eat your 
turkey.  Goodby Dearest.  From George 
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OCTOBER POSTCARD COMPETITION  

First:  Brian Frankhouser – 
“Store of Sheetz’s Old Time 

Homemade Martha 
Washington Candy in 

Lancaster, PA” 

Third: Renate Sachse for her 
card of the “Willows Dining 

Room in Lancaster”  

Second: Dick Pendergrast – 
“Sagamore Hill” 


